SOLID WASTE LANDFILL POST-CLOSURE MAINTENANCE
ANALYST: TERRA ROSE

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$2,180,011
	
	$2,206,241
	
	1.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$65,313
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	($190,901)
	
	$656,577
	
	(1.0) 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$2,055,000
	
	$2,863,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	(5.7%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	(8.8%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Transfer from SWD Operating fund (disposal fee revenues) 



DESCRIPTION

The Solid Waste Division (SWD) is responsible for the maintenance and monitoring of seven closed landfills located in King County. The Solid Waste Post-Closure Maintenance Fund is an operating fund that pays for routine maintenance and monitoring of engineering control systems (e.g., soil cover, landfill gas control and treatment, groundwater monitoring wells) already installed at the closed landfills. The Solid Waste Construction capital fund pays for planning, design, and construction of new systems at the closed landfills.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 proposed budget for the Solid Waste Post-Closure Landfill Maintenance Fund is proposed to decrease by approximately $125,000, or 5.7%, relative to the annualized 2024 revised budget. This change primarily reflects SWD’s request to move 1.0 FTE from this fund to the Solid Waste operating fund. Budget materials indicate that at some point a single FTE was allocated to this fund, however, SWD is proposing moving it to the SWD operating fund where other personnel are budgeted to streamline FTE tracking. 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 





